
27th June 2025 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

School has seemed strangely quiet this week with many of our Year 6 children  being in 

France with Mr. McDonald and Year 6 children from the other Pele Trust Primaries. I 

know that they have had a great time and I am sure they are looking forward to           

returning home tonight. 

However, the rest of the school has been very busy this week with lots of exciting        

activities which you can see in the Flyer. Nursery even got to visit Bays Leap Farm to 

have a delicious ice cream and see the very cute calves. 

We were pleased to welcome the Heddon Craft group into school this week to work with 

the Year 6 children who remained in school. They taught the children to make quilled 

cards which were amazing! These children also got to participate in some transition    

activities with their peers from the other primaries too. 

Our Year 5 and 6 representatives had a great afternoon at the Newcastle United        

Foundation event. They trained and got to play some games. They were amazing      

ambassadors for our school. 

It was lovely to see so many of you at our Summer Fair last Friday. I am pleased to let 

you know that we raised £1252.20. This will be shared equally between school and the 

Red Cypher Charity which supports the armed forces personnel at Albemarle Barracks. 

Special thanks to Heidi and the Friends of Heddon who organised this event. 

After the great success of the Kaleidoscope performance at the Tyne Theatre were an 

now excitedly looking forward to the art exhibition. This is taking place at Ponteland 

High School between Tuesday 8th July and Thursday 10th July (8am-9pm) The children 

would love for you to come and see their amazing art work! 

Following a number of requests from parents about support with sleep we are pleased 

to let you know about a free online sleep workshop being run by the Family Hub. This 

will be taking place between 10am and 12pm on Wednesday 9th July 2025. Please see 

later in the Flyer for more details including how to join the workshop. 

Well done to Year 3 for the best attendance this week: 98.4%. 

Well done to Year 1 for the best attendance for this year: 97.4%. 

I hope that you enjoy reading this flyer and have a relaxing weekend. 

Mr. A. Wheatley,  

Headteacher    

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



We continue to focus on attendance and punctuality so please remember that our School starts 

at 8.55am (9am for Nursery) and anyone arriving after this time will be marked as late. 

 

Attendance for this week is summarised below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see the graphic below which shows the significant impact of absence over time . 
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Class 
Attendance 

this week 
Class  

Attendance 

this week 

Attendance 

this year 

Attendance 

this year 

Nursery

(Hedgehogs) 
85.3% 

Year 3 

(Gibside) 
98.4% 95.4% 96.3% 

Reception 

(Owls) 
97.2% 

Year 4 

(Lindisfarne) 
94.2% 95% 95.8% 

Year 1 

(Wallington) 
96.8% 

Year 5 

(Bamburgh) 
98.1% 97.4% 97.2% 

Year 2 

(Cragside) 
94.4% 

Year 6 

(Dunstanburgh) 
96.6% 96.2% 97% 
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A Busy Week in Reception 
We’ve had another exciting week exploring our ‘Let’s Go and Explore topic’ This 
week, our theme was air travel, and the children have absolutely loved getting 
creative with this topic.  We made and tested our very own paper airplanes,    
aiming for a target and calculating scores to see whose design could fly the      
furthest and most accurately.  Last week we started making paper mache hot air 
balloons, we continued with these this week, things got messy but the children 
had lots of fun.  Budding engineers in the making. 
We read the Worrysaurus and talked about the zones of regulation, helping us  

understand and talk about our feelings. The children shared ideas about how they 

calm down when they're in the ‘red’ or ‘yellow’ zones, and we saw thoughtful   

contributions from everyone.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We’re amazed by Oliver’s pea shoots, which have been thriving thanks to his 

careful tending over the past few months.  And a big shout out to Harriet, whose 

sunflower from the farm is also growing well.  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Counting to 100 with Year 1  

This week in Year 1 we have been busy working with numbers up to 100. First we 

practiced our counting skills, then we have been using number lines that go from 

0-100; along with finding one less and one more. Everybody has been working 

super hard!  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

A Busy Week in Year 2 

Year 2 have had a busy week hunting for microhabitats around school as well as 

starting to create our own moving vehicles with wheels, axels and a chassis.  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Animal Diets with Year 3 

This week, in Science, Year 3 have been looking at the diets of animals and     

discussing if all animals eat the same food. We looked at a selection of foods and 

different animals and thought about some of the foods they might eat and then 

decided if they were herbivores, carnivores or omnivores. We thought about how 

often different animals need to eat and what would happen if they ate the wrong 

foods. We then created our own mini fact files about animal diets.   

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

The Writing Process in Year 4 

Here is an insight into the writing process in Year 4. First, we completed a SPaG 

lesson to hone our ability to use fronted adverbials. Then, we read chapter 6 of 

Stich Head; we met Fulbert Freakfinder, the ringmaster of Unnatural Wonders, 

who posted a leaflet to try and convince Stitch Head to join his carnival. We 

looked at some persuasive leaflets and highlighted the key features in a number 

of examples to become familiar with the writing style. Once we were comfortable 

with the genre, we took part in a guided write where Mrs March 'thought out loud' 

about authorial choices. Finally, we created our own leaflets in draft form. At the 

start of next week, we will get busy editing our work and redrafting our wonderful 

writing.  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Polar Bears with Year 5 

This week has been full of excitement and creativity in Year 5! We’ve been busy 

researching Polar Bears in order to create our very own fact files. The children 

have loved having the freedom to choose which facts to explore and how to     

present their information in a layout of their choice. It’s been a busy week, but   

incredibly worthwhile – the final results are impressive and reflect a lot of hard 

work and curiosity!   

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 
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Our Year 5 and 6 representatives had 

a great afternoon at the NUFC        

Foundation. They got to see the       

Carabao Cup, train together and then 

play in some competitive matches 

against other schools. 

The children had a great time. Their 

behaviour and attitude was exemplary 

and they were fantastic ambassadors 

for our school. Well done! 



 

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



Free Family Hub Virtual Sleep Workshop 

The Family Hub has designed this workshop at the request of our staff in               
response to the needs of the school and from parental requests. It is a single 
online session which will help with all the sleep secrets you might need including: 

Understanding sleep cycles; 

Causes of sleep issues; 

The importance of sleep; 

What you can do to help your child sleep better. 

The session is on Wednesday 9th July 2025 between 10am-12pm. 

Book now by clicking the following link: nland.cc/fhreq  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

     1 Corinthians 16:14 

http://nland.cc/fhreq?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAYnJpZBEwRWg4TExlU0Q4OGQ4aURlOQEenh_0XfOm9W0DEFDqF3MkpIXt98sKGONhWSf42MP0WmIiYaH0ZQBqHaKEO4Q_aem_sQx4I64H7-Fw4Muwfm_dug
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Dates for your Diary - Summer Term  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

w/c Monday 30th June 2025 Bikeability for Year 5 

Thursday 3rd July 2025 and 

Friday 4th July 2025 
Year 6 Transition Days at Ponteland High School 

w/c Monday 7th July 2025 Kaleidoscope Exhibition at Ponteland High School 

Tuesday 8th July 2025 Year 6 Stadium Tour at St. James’ Park  

Wednesday 9th July 2025 Crepe Man visit to see Year 4, 5 and 6 

Thursday 10th July 2025 Pele Trust Choir Concert (part of Kaleidoscope project) 

Friday 11th July 2025 
Rocksteady Concert for Parents/Carers in School Hall          

at 10am 

Friday 11th July 2025 School Reports sent out 

Monday 14th July 2025 Moving Up Morning 

Monday 14th July 2025 Heddon’s Got Talent Final (for children only) 

Tuesday 15th July 2025 Music and Drama Showcase at 5pm in School Hall 

Thursday 17th July 2025 Year 6 Leavers Assembly in School Hall at 2pm 

w/c Monday 21st July 2025 SUMMER HOLIDAYS 


